Council Meeting Minutes

July 15, 2019

The regularly scheduled meeting of the City Council of Audubon Park was held on Monday, July 15, 2019
at 3340 Robin Road, with the following present: Mayor Tony Williams and Councilors Brittney Gorter,
Madeline Bozeman, Austin Schwenker, and Jennifer Kleier. Also present were Chief of Police Mike
Minniear and City Clerk Janette Mercer.

Call to Order

Mayor Williams called the meeting to order at 7 PM.

Opening Public Comments

Mayor Williams opened the floor for opening comments and hearing none he moved on. Mayor
Williams presented Mr. Banks at 3312 Robin Rd. Mr. Banks wants to build a 2-story garage which
requires a variance hearing. The Mayor asked the council to establish “adjacent” properties to Mr. Banks
home and to also determine the date and time for the variance hearing. The council established
Monday, July 29, 2019 at 6:30 PM as the date and time of the hearing. The council also determined
3310, 3314, 3227 and 3231 Robin Rd as the “adjacent” properties affected by the proposed variance.

Financial Report

The Mayor made the decision not to have a report for June with several year end adjustments being
made including late insurance business taxes. He felt that the numbers would not be accurate until later
in the year 2019.

Police Report

The Mayor noted the written report and opened the floor to Chief Minniear for discussion. The Chief
discussed the monthly issues for the police department as well as issues addressed by the code
enforcement officer. The Mayor gave kudos to the police department for the 4" of July parade.

Forest Board Report

The Mayor noted the written report and opened the floor for questions. Gil Zinner gave an update on
planting the trees along the fence line of the golf course. Madeline Bozeman is seeking a grant from
LG&E for new tree plantings. There were additional discussions about the work to be completed by
LG&E on the trees.

Parks and Recreation Board

The Mayor updated the city on a request for a purchasing a PA system. Additional conversations were
held regarding the install of a water fountain in Cross Bill Park and also trying a city-wide yard sale.

Unfinished Business

Mayor Williams presented the June 17, 2019 minutes for approval. Madeline Bozeman made a motion
to approve the minutes. Austin Schwenker seconded. The motion passed unanimously.




New Business

Mayor Williams presented a new resident packet taken from the City’s website. After some minor
corrections, all council members seemed to be in agreement of the proposal. In other new business,
questions were raised about solar panels and if they effect Historic District status.

Mayor’s Report

The Mayor gave an update on the recodification. He stated the holdup is currently the forest board
section of the code. Mayor Williams reiterated the complete codification should be completed by year
end. Madeline Bozeman asked if a resident had an emergency where is the first place or first person to
call. The Mayor replied dispatch but ask for City of Audubon Park Police.

Closing Public Comments

Pete Becker, 3105 Chickadee — Mr. Becker asked if renters receive a new resident packet. He also asked
if solar panel install requires a permit.

Rose Cantrell, 3128 Sora- Ms. Cantrell reported two homes are in the process of adding garages. She
also reported that a new LG&E pole was recently installed and was taller than the old ones. She asked
about booths for crafts during the Auktoberfest.

Brittney Gorter made a motion to adjourn. Madeline Bozeman seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.

The next scheduled meeting is August 19, 2019 at 7:00 PM.
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